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NELSON-MARLBOROUGH CLASSIC CARS   

 What’s coming up in the next few months Newsletter 2023 

  
  

Your committee for 2022/23 is:  

  

PRESIDENT: Kevin Parkes                                                               PAST PRESIDENT: Peter Glue   
 Email:kw.ca.parkes@gmail.com  Ph: 035705770                             Email: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz- Ph: 021420220                                     

                                                 Ph: 021555355  
                                                                                            

SECRETARY: Rosanne & Colin Marsden                                     TREASURER: Wayne Bell  
Email: colinmarsden@xtra.co.nz Ph: 035781203                             Email: waynefbell@gmail.com - Ph: 021 581577   
                                                     Ph: 021404576          
  

VICE PRESIDENT:   Bob Jamieson                                           CLUB CAPTAIN: Peter Glue  
 Email: nzbob.j@gmail.com – Phone 021341229                            Email: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz- Ph: 021420220   

THE COMMITTEE::   

 Peter Hoult                                         Bruce Verry:                             

Email: thehoults25@gmail.com- Ph: 035445085                           Email:  bruceanddiana@xtra.co.nz  Ph: 035786579  
                                   Ph 021626327  
  

 Gary Mortimer                                                  David Nathan  
Email: gazasandra@yahoo.co.nz -Ph: 035789283                       Email:  davidnathan.nz@gmail.com - Ph:0274937576  

                                      Ph: 0274342786    
  

Geoff Morris                                                                                 Gary Robinson  
Email: geoffreymorris17@gmail.com- Ph: 035474494                Email: gary.robertson1800@gmail.com  - Ph: 0210673156   

    

  

  

THURSDAY RUNS:      Kevin York         Email:  k.york@xtra.co.nz        Ph: 03 5287942 or Ph: 0272048126    

                                        Frank Griffith     Email:  fg.griffith@kinect.co.nz    Ph: 03 5473354 or Ph: 0274380415       

  

NEWSLETTER:  Peter Glue  -  Email: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz   Ph: 021420220   

                            Anne-Marie Campbell - Email: anne-marie.campbell@xtra.co.nz – Ph: 035472072  

 

 

CLUB WEBSITE & CLUB NOTICES:  Sonja Greenhill 

                                                                Email: spgreenhill@xtra.co.nz   Ph: 035789062 

                                                                                                                         Ph: 0275789062  
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Happy New Year Classic Car members. 

This is just a short newsletter on what is coming up.   Entry forms for April Fools are 
included along with information and nomination forms for the up-and-coming AGM.  
Don’t forget Pete is looking for cars for the Top of the South Motor show and we also  
have a Tribute Run in March  but firstly we have an invitation to look at a collection   
of vehicles with the VCC club if you are interested. 

Don’t forget your subs and did anyone grab an extra serving spoon from the picnic    
that is not yours???? 

Read on there is a lot happening……….. 

 

 

           

 A serving spoon was missing after the BBQ on Sunday 22nd Feb. 

Someone may have picked it up by mistake when cleaning up at the end.  

If you have it, please bring it to the AGM.  

 

Name Tags: 

  

Please wear your name tag on Classic car runs as we have a number of new members, and it helps greatly 

with introductions for those of us suffering ageism. Replacement name tags, including lanyard and holder 

can be ordered through our club treasurer email: waynefbell@gmail.com for $5.00. 

 
    Pete Glue 

 

Website & Emailing of Club Notices – Sonja Greenhill      
Sonja will oversee the Club’s Website and email out all the club notices you receive and if you change your email 

address, postal address or phone number, please let her know so she can update the club records or if you have 

problems not receiving your Club notices contact her: 0275789062 Sonja.  

 

 

Membership Forms are available on the Website so if you have friends that want to join download or get 

them too and fill it in and send it back to the club.  

 



 

 

TOP OF THE SOUTH 
MOTOR SHOW 

RICHMOND A & P 
SHOWGROUNDS 

SATURDAY 18TH EBRUARY 
10 – 4 PM 

THIS EVENT WILL BE A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR ALL 

THE MOTORING CLUBS AND MOTOR SPORTS IN THE    

TOP OF THE SOUTH TO GET TOGETHER AND SHOW THE 

PUBLIC WHAT THEY STAND FOR TO ENCOURAGE NEW 

MEMBERS.   

WE ARE HOPING THAT AROUND 50 CLASSIC CARS    

FROM OUR CLUB WILL ATTEND AND BE PARKED 

TOGETHER RATHER THAN SPREAD AMONGST THE   

MANY PUBLIC CARS ON DISPLAY.  

 CAN YOU PLEASE ARRIVE AT THE SHOWGROUNDS BY 

9.00 AM AT THE LATEST SO WE CAN GET OUR DISPLAY 

ORGANISED. COME IN VIA SIGNAGE AT THE ENTRANCE 

BESIDE THE CROQUET GROUNDS.   FULTON HOGAN     

ARE HANDLING TRAFFIC MAMAGEMENT AND YOU WILL 

BE ESCORTED TO WHERE WE WILL BE ASSEMBLED 

ALONGSIDE THE QUEEN ST FENCELINE.  

  

 

COST IS $20 WHICH INCLUDES 2 X PASSENGERS. CHILDREN UNDER 12 ARE FREE AND YOU CAN HAVE YOUR CAR IN 

THE FOR SALE SECTION FOR $30 INCLUDING  2 X PASSANGERS IF ITS TIME FOR A CAR CHANGE.  

FUNDS RAISED ARE FOR ROTARY YOUTH AND COMMUNITY PROJECTS. 

YOU CAN MAKE IT A PICNIC DAY AND FOOD STALLS WILL BE ON HAND PLUS THERE IS MUCH STUNNING    

MACHINERY TOO MUCH TO LOOK AT. THE DAY WILL FINISH AT 4.00 PM BUT REMEMBER THAT OPERA IN THE PARK 

WILL BE ON THAT NIGHT SHOULD YOU WISH TO COMBINE ATTENDANCE. 

 OUR AGM WILL BE HELD AT LAKE ROTOITI ON THE SUNDAY SO IT WILL BE A GREAT WEEKEND OF MOTORING 

HIGHLIGHTS. IF YOU CAN CONFIRM YOUR ATTENDANCE TO: 

                                                              p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz 

 IT WILL HELP ME TO RESERVE ENOUGH SPACE TO CATER FOR HOPEFULLY 50 PLUS CARS OF OUR MEMBERS.  

AFTER OUR VERY SUCCESFUL PICNIC LAST WEEKEND AT ONAMALUTU WHERE WE HAD OVER 45 CARS IT WILL BE 

GREAT TO CELEBRATE SUMMER UNDER THE TREES ONE MORE TIME. 

CHEERS AND THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT  

Pete Glue – Club Captain 

mailto:p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz


                                                                  

Notice of the 18th A.G.M. of The Classic Motoring Society of Nelson/Marlborough Inc. 

To be Held at The Alpine Lodge St Arnaud at 

  12.00pm on February 19th 2023 

Draft Agenda:- 

 

Apologies 

Minutes of the 2022 AGM 

Matters arising 

President’s Report 

Financial report 

Election of Officers and Committee 

General business 

 

Note 1 

All positions except Immediate Past President are open for nomination and election. 

President must have served 1 year on the committee. 

Vice President  a position with the expectation of becoming President 

Secretary, Treasurer, Club Captain &  committee 

 

Note 2 

Only financial members can take part in the meeting. 

 

Note 3 

The Present Committee is :- 

President   Kevin Parkes                                     Vice President   Bob Jamieson 

Past President   Peter Glue                                 Secretary          Rosanne & Colin Marsden 

Treasurer  Wayne Bell                                         Club captain      Peter Glue 

Committee:   Bruce Very, David Nathan, Gary Mortimer, Gary Robertson, Geoff Morris, & Peter Hoult 

Arrive at 11.30am for coffee etc. (own expense). The meeting will start at 12.00pm  

As usual a lunch will be provided by the club after completion of the meeting. 



               
 
 Completed Nomination forms to be sent to The Secretary at: colinmarsden@xtra.co.nz   by The 18th of 
February 2023. 

 
 

 Nomination Form for Committee of 
 

The Classic Motoring society of Nelson/Marlborough Inc. 
 

 
 
 
Nomination for Position of........................................................ 
Proposed By     .......................................................................... 
Seconded By     ......................................................................... 
Signed by Nominee ................................................................... 
Dated        ................................... 
 

 

Please email the completed Nomination forms to The Secretary:  colinmarsden@xtra.co.nz  By or  
     before The 18th of February 
 

  

……………………………………………………………………… 

 
 

 

 Nomination Form for Committee of 
 

The Classic Motoring society of Nelson/Marlborough Inc. 
 

 
 
 
Nomination for Position of........................................................ 
Proposed By     .......................................................................... 
Seconded By     ......................................................................... 
Signed by Nominee ................................................................... 
Dated        ................................... 
 

 

Please email the completed Nomination forms to The Secretary:  colinmarsden@xtra.co.nz  By or  
     before The 18th of February 
 

  

                     

mailto:colinmarsden@xtra.co.nz
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2023 Subscription renewal 

 

Classic Motoring Society of Nelson subscription renewal for this year 2023 is now  

due. 

 

($25 double or $20 single) 

 

Payment should be made to the club’s ASB bank account : 12-3165-0158467-00 

Please use your surname & initial as ‘Ref.’ (very important) 

 

If your details have changed, such as postal address, email address or phone  

numbers please advise the Society promptly either by email or postal mail to the 

treasurer: -  

 

Wayne Bell 

waynefbell@gmail.com   

64 Tepuia Heights, RD 1, 

Picton 7281   

 

This is to ensure that you can continue to be advised of events etc. 

 

New name badges are available at $5.00 each. 

 

SUBSCRIPTION PAYMENT IS DUE BY 28TH FEBRUARY 2023   

 

After the 28th February the club’s database will be updated to include only financial 

members. 

 

Only financial members will receive newsletters and notices and qualify for   

subsidised events etc. 

 

 

mailto:waynefbell@gmail.com


               

 

 

 

   

        

                                       

      

 

                     Tribute Run - Greymouth 

3rd - 5th MARCH 2023 
 

 
 Fri 3rd March 23:         Gather at Murchison Cafe @ 10.30am before traveling to Greymouth 
 
Sat 4th March:               A run organised by a local member 
 
Sun 5th March:              Book out of Motel and make your way home 
 
More details of activities to come later.  
 
The place we have chosen to stay and make our base is The Gables Motel – phone:  03 768 9991.  
Please quote Nelson Classic Car Club as they have blocked out 20 units for us.  
This block booking will close Jan 31st so the sooner you book the better. 
 
If there is an overflow you can book into The Recreation Hotel next door.  
 
We are waiting on confirmation of some meals etc so will have more info in the next newsletter. 
 
When you have made your accommodation booking, please email Lindsay purvis@xtra.co.nz to confirm your 
attendance.  
  
 Lindsay Purvis.   027 4389 630 
 Pat Pascoe          027 442 1786 
 
 

 
 

mailto:purvis@xtra.co.nz


 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

EASTER WEEKEND 

Classic Fighters Air Show 

APRIL 7TH - 9TH 2023 
 

Omaka Aerodrome, Blenheim, Marlborough, New Zealand 

  

Any Members who have and would like to display a pre-1970 Vehicle, there is a few spaces 

available. 

 

You will get 2 Tickets for Saturday and Sunday. 

 

Please contact p.pascoe@xtra.co.nz to book a space or phone 027 442 1786. 

  

 

 

  



  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



                        

NPD OFFER TO CLASSIC CAR MEMBERS:  

  
NPD is all about making your life better  

  

• We operate with lower overheads so we can pass fuel savings onto motorists —helping the family budget 

go further each week.  
• Our fuel sites are easy to use, with weather protection, good lighting and plenty of room, makingyour day a 

little bit better.  

• As a 100% New Zealand-owned family business, we’re locals just like you.  

• Filling up at NPD is great for your budget and for our local economy too.  
•   

Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc Offer to Members:  

  

• This offer will consist of Fuel discounts applied to 91, 95, 100 octane petrol and Diesel on the following 

basis.  
All petrol grades NPD will offer 12c off the weekly Local Area Price (not pump) at all their locations, 
this includes retail and their unmanned sites. Fuel cards are designed to default to the best price on 
the day.  

• If NPD are having a special promotion and that discount is better than the discounts loaded on your fuel 

card it will default to the special promotional offer.  

• The weekly Local Area Prices change at midnight Friday.  

• Waiver of the $3 monthly account fee and the 0.15c transaction fees on all accounts.  
•  
Benefits offered by NPD  
• Full range of fuels: 91, 95, 100 octane and Diesel.  
• Convenience of use - 24 hours access to self-serve sites and truck stops.  
• Large nationwide network https://www.npd.co.nz/npd-retail-network/  

• Use the Gold Card and NPD card together at “manned" sites so that you are billed as normal but receive 

the 15c discount offered by the Gold Card.  

• PIN number security.  

• Multiple cards per account, with different purchase limits available on each card.  

• Monthly invoice and statement.  

• Payment by direct debit on the 10th of the month following invoice.  
•   

Application information  
• Applications to be made on the NPD application form, which can be downloaded from the NPD website. 

https://www.npd.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/24780-Credit-Application-Form-NPDcard-

22062021.pdf  
  

• Please note that you are a Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc member on the application form and 

then email to: npdcard@npd.co.nz  
  

Peter Freeman  

Phone:  027 288 0025 or Email: peterf@npd.co.nz  



                                   
   INSURANCE:  YOU HAVE TWO OPTIONS:  

STAR INSURANCE:  

We are a niche motor vehicle Insurer and specialise in insuring enthusiast vehicles as well vintage, motorsport, custom & performance 

vehicles.  We also insure motorcycles, motorhomes and caravans and prestige cars.  So not your normal everyday vehicle, but anything 

a little bit special or unique is what they do.  

We would like to work with the clubs you are associated with to build a long-term working relationship and offer great insurance 

options for your fellow members:  
  
The benefits we can offer the club include:  

 

• Sponsorship and support events / Rebates or discounted premiums for club members / Spot prices/giveaways / Myself as a direct  

contact person for any motor vehicle insurance queries / Easy to use online quoting and purchase facility / No glass excess Let me know 

if you have any questions at all, I look forward to your reply.  

  
We track the policies referred by the club by providing a unique promo code and URL link the club can share on its website and social 

media pages.  We do ask new clients where they heard about us from and if they were to say “Classic Motoring Society” we would 

assign that new quote to the club.  If the new client purchases the policy a commission will be allocated to the club.  
For the club to obtain the commissions, we normally let a decent amount build up say $100 or more and we will require club details and 

bank account details to transfer the funds.  
  

So please call 0800 250 600 or online starinsure.co.nz & use this Promo Code for special discount JO-STAR Joanne 

Smith  
Key Account Manager – Clubs & Associations  
Star Underwriting Agents Ltd T/A Star Insurance Specialists  
Building 6, 15 Accent Drive, East Tamaki, Auckland, New Zealand  
PO Box 97 954, Manukau City, Auckland 2241  
PH 0800 250 600 | MOB 027 808 6928 | DD 09 250 6017 

joanne.smith@starinsure.co.nz | starinsure.co.nz  

                   

……..…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………  
  

 SWANN INSURANCE  
The Club has a good arrangement with Swann Insurance and many members have taken up Insurance with them.  Ask for a quote 

when next renewing your insurance – phone 09 9696000.  

Club Member Benefits:  
20% premium discount, plus, reduced premiums for additional Classic Vehicles  
Agreed Value  
24/7 Roadside Assist  
Full glass cover (includes all glass and lenses / Name your own repairer (painter) / Guarantee on repairs / Unlimited mileage (policy 

not designed for cars driven every day) /Total loss salvage rights (first option to buy back the vehicle) / Emergency repairs and 

accommodation / Club event/track cover (if the club has a day at Ruapuna etc you are covered) / 7-day car hire following theft / $20 

million legal liability  

 

 

               
    

Club Benefits :   Club receives 5%  
commi ssion on all policies taken out by the  
members and 10% whenever the policy  
renews with Swann.   
  



 

 

INTER ISLAND FERRY CROSSINGS      
  

Remember for massive discounts book through Tony Hirst Motorsport Discount Booking Agent: 

tony@cookstraitcrossings.co.nz   

The cost comparison is    

Tony Hirst   :   $250 each way for 2 people and car fully flexible.   

Interislander:  $426 each way fully flexible or $386 non-refundable.    

He can book you on either Interislander or Bluebridge and often has spaces held when they tell you they are 

fully booked. You don't pay till 5 days before departure. Great service and excellent to deal with.   

  

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  
                                                                                       
    

  
  

  

Don’t forget your Supercheap Auto cash trade price………….   
  

One of our newer members Warren Peter has offered this club and its members an opportunity to become 

a trade cash client of Supercheap Auto Nelson, Stoke and Blenheim stores, which your  committee 

accepted, thanks to Warren the Blenheim Store Manager of Supercheap Auto.   

This has been set up and all we as members of this club need to do is present our membership nametag, 

pay for the items on the spot and us members will get trade discount. Thanks Warren.   

…………………………………………………………………………… 

  Newsletter - Any information you would like to put in the newsletter please 

 email - Pete: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz    or   Anne-Marie: anne-marie.campbell@xtra.co.nz  

   

 Remember the more stuff you send the better the newsletter 😊     

  

That’s all for this short newsletter till next time I hope you enjoy reading it – Happy motoring Classic car 

people.  

                                                                  

    Anne-Marie   😊                                         
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For 2022/2023  

Events List for Classic Motoring Society / Nelson-Marlborough  

    
Remember to check your email’s prior to runs as they may have to be cancelled due to Covid or weather.                                           

    
                                               

2023  
 

  Thursday 9th February – 7pm.  – Invitation to view a Shed collection 
 

   We have been invited by Rob Thompson the Club Caption of the Nelson VCC to have a look at Roger and 

   Dave Humphries shed.   The shed is on Quarantine Rd last left  before the Airport roundabout between 

   Rob’s Garage and Nelson 4Wheel Drive Specialists.  There is plenty to see eg. 15 Indian Motorbikes, WW2  

  Vehicles and Vintage Vehicles. 

   

 

Saturday 18th February – Top of the South Motor Show 

                                         Richmond A&P Show Grounds – 10am-4pm 

 

 
  
  

Sunday 19th February -    at the Alpine Lodge at 11.30am 

  
  

 

Friday 3rd to Sunday 5th March  ` Tribute Run to Greymouth Area  
                                                                   Organizers: Lindsay Purvis & Pat Pascoe  

 

 

 

19th March - Hospice Vehicle Display Marlborough  Organizer Pat and his committee 

 

7-9th April – Classic Fighters Air Show – Blenheim  

 

18th-22nd April   -   April Fools Tour around the lower North Island. 
         Organizers Wayne Bell & Pat Clay   

     

          

Don’t forget to pay your Subs…….. 
 

 



 

   

 

 
 


